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Mrs. Chantavarn Sucharitakul, Assistant Governor, Communications and
Corporate Relations Group, Bank of Thailand (BOT) commented on the release of the
U.S. Department of the Treasury Report on Macroeconomic and Foreign Exchange
Policies of Major Trading Partners of the United States on 16 April 2021. The report
puts Thailand on the monitoring list, in continuation from the previous assessment
(December 2020) on account of a significant bilateral trade surplus with the U.S. (more
than $20 billion) and a material current account surplus (more than 2 percent of GDP).
The assessment was made under the criteria as stipulated in the relevant rules and
legislation of the U.S. which require monitoring for two consecutive periods. In this
report, the monitoring list includes 11 countries, namely, China, Japan, Korea, Germany,

Ireland, Italy, India, Malaysia, Singapore, Thailand and Mexico.



The BOT would like to reiterate that the assessment does not impact the
business flows and activities between private sector engaging in bilateral trade and
investment with the U.S. More importantly, the assessment does not impede the
ability of the BOT to fulfill its mandate on implementing macroeconomic policies to
safeguard domestic stability as warranted by circumstances. Going forward, the BOT
will closely monitor developments of trade and current account balance, as Thailand’s
current account surplus has been trending downward from the significant impact of

the COVID-19 pandemic on the tourism sector.

The BOT has been in close dialogue with the U.S. Treasury to exchange views
on Thailand’s macroeconomic and financial conditions as well as the direction of our
macroeconomic policies. The BOT has also reiterated its commitment to exchange rate
flexibility with FX interventions limited only to curbing excessive volatility and rapid
movements of the Baht on both sides. The BOT also maintains that Thailand has never
used the exchange rate as a tool to gain an unfair trade advantage/competitiveness

over its trading partners.



